
WAC 296-310-120  Revocation or suspension of license.  (1) The 
department may revoke a contractor's license for the reasons listed in 
RCW 19.30.050(1) and 19.30.060. If the department revokes a license, 
it shall serve on the contractor a notice of revocation. The notice of 
revocation shall:

(a) Describe concisely the ground for the revocation; and
(b) Specify the statutory authority for the revocation.
The notice of revocation shall inform the contractor that it may 

request a hearing on the revocation. The notice shall specify that if 
no hearing is requested within thirty days after the date of issuance 
of the notice, the director shall issue a final, unappealable order 
revoking the contractor's license. The hearing may be requested pur-
suant to WAC 296-310-160.

(2) A contractor is entitled to retain its license only if it re-
mains in compliance with the bonding and insurance requirements of RCW 
19.30.030 and 19.30.040. If a contractor's surety bond or other secur-
ity is impaired or becomes insufficient, the contractor's insurance 
policy is cancelled, or the contractor transports employees without 
insurance, the department shall suspend the contractor's license until 
the contractor obtains a new bond, other security, or insurance poli-
cy, eliminates the impairment to the bond or security, or ceases to 
transport workers. The contractor may not do business while its li-
cense is suspended.

The department shall inform the contractor in writing of the sus-
pension and of the steps the contractor must take to remove the sus-
pension. The contractor may not appeal a suspension of licensing.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.30.130. WSR 86-01-027 (Order 85-34), § 
296-310-120, filed 12/11/85.]
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